
 

 

 

 

 

 

21st September 2017  
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This weekõs Rimu Show has already been a success and I am sure that people who have seen it will agree that 
this is a wonderful experience for the children. Thank you to the Rimu teachers and everyone else who has 
helped to make the show such a success and congratulations to the Year three and four children who have done 
such a great job.  
 
Auckland is experiencing an unprecedented mumps outbreak and there have been over 370 cases with more 
than 60 schools affected this year. Schools have had to exclude students and staff with mumps and any close 
contacts who havenõt been fully immunised with the measles-mumps-rubella (MMR) vaccine. Please see the 
infor mation in this newsletter for contact details regarding this matter.  
 
No doubt some of you will have already voted in the General 
Election with the big (and last) day for voting being on 
Saturday. We are lucky to live in a democracy where we get 
a say in who governs us, so I encourage you all to make the 
most of this by voting for your preferred candida tes and 
party.  
Neil Robinson 

Principal  
 
 
 
KILIKITI TEAM 
"Manaia Kilikiti Team 2017. Fa'afetai lava to all the Pasifika Club and your friends for showing your 
commitment and to practise your skills this term. Well done to Mathias and Tevita for leading your teams."  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
TERM THREE 

 
Thurs 21 st Sept- Rimu Production Show ð 7.00pm 
Mon 25th  & Tuesday 26 th  Sept ð School Photos 
Tues 26 th  Sept  ð Kowhai Assembly ð 2.30pm 
Thurs 28 th  Sept  ð Pohutukawa Assembly - 2.30pm 
Fri 29 th  Sept  ð Mufti Day / Sausage Sizzle 
                          - Last day of Term 3 ð 3.00pm finish  
 
 
 
 

 



SCHOOL SURVEY ð extended to 10am on Monday  25 th  September  

Please make your opinion count. We want to know what you like about the school and what you think we 
can do better at ð both are just as important. Please register your opinion at the following:  

: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BHBPry_CommunitySurvey 
 

 
MATH-A-THON 2017 
All families should have received their childõs test results and children will have 
hopefully been in contact with their sponsors to collect all of the money that was 
pledged to them.  
We have had a couple of requests to extend the collection date so that children 
can still be eligible for the prize draw. Because of this, the  cut-off date will be 
Tuesday 26th September. Money can still be handed in after this date, but they will 
not be considered for the prizes.  
 

 
BLUE SEPTEMBER ð Coin Trail Tomorrow  
Last year, one of our pupils Blake Hinds, organised and ran a fundraiser for this event as he had a 
family member who had this condition (see details below). Families may have seen him on TV3õs 
The Project a couple of weeks ago where he was given the honour of  turning on the blue lights of 
the Sky Tower as recognition of his part in promoting this campaign.  
This year, we are supporting Blake to organise a Coin Trail at school on Friday 22 nd September  
to help raise money for this charity and families are welcome to take part if they wish. Children 
can bring any coin they like.  
 

 
WELCOME TO NEW STAFF MEMBERS 
This week, we welcomed our new caretaker Jatinder Singh to the staff. You will no doubt notice Mr Singh 
around the school, so feel free to say hello.  
Next week we will welcome Mustafa Derbashi who joins us as a learning assistant ( Teacher Aide).  
Mr Derbashi will be helping children both in classrooms and the playground.  
Welcome to you both.  
 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
It is great to see so many students looking so smart in our uniform.   
A few reminders  

¶ The BHB school sun hat is compulsory in Term 4  ð please order from the school office if needed  
¶ Long sleeve tops, tights, leggings and socks may be worn but must be plain black,  white or  navy  

¶ Hair adornments may be black,  white, or  navy and small in size  
¶ No glitter or patterns are allowed on tights, leggings, socks or shoes  

More details are available on our school website - www.blockhousebay.school.nz 
If you do need a new item our uniform shop  is open on the following days: - 
Monday- 8.30am -8.50am                Wednesday ð 10.20am ð 10.40am                 Thursday ð 3.00pm -3.20pm  
If you are unable  to come to the uniform shop at these times you can leave an order at the school office and 
they will get it out and send it home with  your child as soon as possible or alternatively purchase online 
through the school website.  
 
 
PARENT HELPERS NEEDED FOR RIMU TRIP TO WAITAKERE REFUSE AND RECYCLING CENTRE 
We are desperate for parent helpers for our trip.   Can you help?  Even if your child is not in Rimu syndicate 
we would still welcome your help in order  for  us to meet our parent helper numbers.   It will be an interesting 
and informative trip for you too with hands on activities!  (Please no pre schoolers).   
The dates we need help are:  
YEAR 3 TRIP:  ZERO WASTE 
Wednesday 18th October   Thursday 19th October 
 

YEAR 4 TRIP: MAKE SPACE 
Tuesday 24 October    Wednesday 25 October  Tuesday 31 October 
 

We will be leaving school at 9am and returning at 1pm.  Transport to and from the venue is by bus, however 
if you wish to meet us there that is fine.   If you can be of assistance please email 
office@blockhousebay.school.nz or speak to the office staff stating what date you can help us.   Thank you   

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BHBPry_CommunitySurvey
http://www.blockhousebay.school.nz/
mailto:office@blockhousebay.school.nz


SENIOR SPORT UPDATE 
INTER-SCHOOL GYMNASTICS 
It was a great finish to the year for all our gymnasts who took part in the Auckland Champ of Champs 
competition last Friday. The school would like to say a very big thank you to our head coach Lou Bryant 
who is a parent at our school, who dedicated a lot of her time before school and during lunchtimes helping 
tra in and prepare our gymnasts for all their competitions this year. Also a big thank you to all the parents 
who assisted her with this - Nikki Brown, Louise Matson and Catherine Thompson. 
 
KAURI AND RIMU ATHLETICS DAY - TUESDAY 17TH OCTOBER (first week of te rm four)  
Reminder that students should be returning their yellow permission slip and $5.00 bus fare for this event 
as soon as possible. This is a compulsory sporting event for all Kauri and Rimu students. On the day there 
will be a mix of fun activities an d athletic events for each child, as well as yummy food to be purchased 
if they want. Any questions please see Mr Bennett in Room 4.  
 
FLIPPA BALL - TERM FOUR SEASON - Year 3 to 6 Students Only  
It's that time again! We need to enter teams before  12:00pm 29th September (Friday next week). The 
season will be played on Sundays, at either St Cuthberts, Epsom Girls or Diocesan School for Girls, 
between 22nd October and 17th December. Fees will be based on the number of play ers we have 
entered for each team. Please see Mr Bennett in Room 4 if you have any questions. 
 
PTA NEWS 
Last day of term - Friday 29th September  
1. Sausage sizzle- $2 to teacher on Friday morning. Choice of halal lamb or Hellers sausages or cheese 
toastie  
2. MUFTI Day- please send the following items for carnival INSTEAD of a gold coin:  

Years 0-2 bring a chocolate bar/block  
Years 3-4 bring a large bottle of fizzy soft drink  
Years 5-6 bring a tin/bottle/jar of food or skin/haircare product  

ALL ITEMS MUST BE NEW, UNOPENED AND WITHIN EXPIRY DATE PLEASE 
 
 
CALENDAR ART 
The children have been creating artwork this term which will be sent away to Abacus who will turn the art 
into items for you to purchase if you choose. Artwork can be turned into calendars, cards, notepads and other 
items which will make great presents for the family. Watch out for more information early next term for 
online viewing and ordering. Email  pta@blockhousebay.school.nz with an y questions.  
 
Next PTA meeting - Monday 25th September at 7:30pm in staff room. All welcome.   
 
Like our Facebook page - Blockhouse Bay Primary School PTA   
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
CARE 4 KIDZ is running a Holiday Programme in the next school holidays. This will run Monday to Friday from the 2nd 
October till the 13th October. 
Enrolment forms are available from the Technology Room after 2:45pm. 
Enrolment closes on 22 September. For more information ring Els on 027 3628494. 
 
SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAMME - WAITAKERE GYMNASTICS  
Waitakere Gymnastics offers a fun school holiday programme for kids aged 5-12 years. 
With new activities daily that includes individual & group challenges, sporting activities, food tech, arts & crafts and 
of course lots and lots of gymnastics based activities. 
This popular programme is only $40 for a full day, 8am -5pm. Discounts for full week bookings. Book 
on www.waitakeregymnastics.co.nz.  Waitakere Gymnastics, 38 Portage Road, New Lynn Ph (09) 827 5394. 
 
ART OF LIVING  - ART EXCEL - Holiday Program FOR 8 – 13 years olds 
Emotional intelligence coaching, tailor made for young people. This holiday personal development program inspires 
and positively shapes the lives of children. They learn how to release stress and overcome emotions like: Fear, 
Anger, Aggression, Shyness etc. using the breath 
The program develops: Concentration, Confidence, Kindness, Responsibility, Respect for others, Leadership and 
instils values like: Sharing, Caring, Acceptance, Trust and Respect, through Interactive Games and Processes 
A Mindfulness Happiness Program from the Art of Living at 93 Lansford Crescent, Avondale 
Friday 6th - 8:30 am to 5:30 pm and Weekend 7th & 8th  – 10 am to 1pm $150 per child 
To register - https://www.artofliving.org/nz-en/program/562 Contact Amanda on 0211954448 
 
TRANS-FO-MINDS ς after school classes 
The year 2-6 children have had a presenation from this group who are planning to run after school leadership and 
personality enrichment classes at school next term. The have been given a small flyer to take home and we have 
enclosed some more information with this newsletter. If you have any questions about the programme, please 
contact Shanaiya on 021645772.   
 
WAITAKERE HALF MARATHON AND FUN RUN- who do you know that is taking part? 
Blockhouse Bay Primary School is registered with this event so that anyone who enters (apart from the 2km race) 
can choose our school to receive $5 per entry. If you know of anyone who is going to register for one of the races 
that will take place on the 15th October, please ask them to nominate our school to receive this money.  
 
DIWALI  2017 ς ΨCŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ ƻŦ [ƛƎƘǘǎΩ 
This year once again, a number of parents are putting together a Diwali Event at the school. 
The event is to be held on Saturday 21st October at the Blockhouse Bay School Grounds.  
Earlier this year the group organized a successful ‘Holi’ (Festival of Colours) event. There was a good turnout of 
parents from the school as well as people from our wider community.  
The Diwali celebration will have Vegetarian Food Stalls, DJ Music, Games and Performances. 
The group expects people of all ages and cultures to come together to celebrate Diwali. 
The highlight of the event this year will be a Diwali Challenge Cup 7-a-side Soccer Tournament being held on the 
new turf. This will be an inaugural tournament on the new turf and local schools have been invited to take part.  
More information will be shared in the coming weeks via the school newsletter.  
If you are interested to help or require further info, please contact :  Roma Kaur on 021 263 9947 or Bo Singh on 
6272145 or 021721545.  
 
WALK FOR KIDS  
On Sunday the 22nd of October there will be a fundraiser at our school to support the Lions Club and the Child 
mobility Foundation to raise awareness and funds to help child Mobility.  The goal is to walk or run 20 laps of the 
school. Participants can pay $10 for adults - $5 for children under 15 to enter or if you get sponsored for $20 or 
more it is free – see bhbl-lions.org/walk-for-kids to register. What a great way to get some fun family exercise and 
teach your children to appreciate their mobility and to gain empathy for others! 
 
 

http://www.waitakeregymnastics.co.nz/
https://maps.google.com/?q=38+Portage+Road,+New+Lynn.+Ph+(09&entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.artofliving.org/nz-en/program/562
http://bhbl-lions.org/walk-for-kids


 


